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December 22, 2022 
 
 
 

RE:  POST-CONSTRUCTION STORMWATER RUNOFF REQUIREMENTS FOR 
ALLEGAN COUNTY ROAD COMMISSION PROJECTS 

 
 
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
 
The Allegan County Road Commission (ACRC) is subject to the regulatory requirements of the 
US Environmental Protection Agency’s Phase II Municipal Stormwater Program, administered 
by the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes and Energy.  The current permit for 
the ACRC under this program took effect on August 1, 2022. 
 
One of the regulatory requirements is to implement and enforce a program to address post-
construction storm water runoff from new development and re-development projects that disturb 
one or more acres of soil and discharge into the permittee’s storm sewer system within the 
regulated area of Allegan County.  The permit also requires that all projects meet a specific 
water quality treatment and channel protection performance standards. 
 
The ACRC will defer to and follow the approved Allegan County Drain Commission Post-
Construction Storm Water Runoff Program requirements for projects that occur on ACRC 
property or rights of ways within the regulated area of Allegan County. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Craig Atwood 
Managing Director 
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